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SOCIAL CLUB OFFICERS
Delores Holmes, President

Gail Ford, 1st Vice President 
Mary Beth Schleter, 2nd Vice President

Joyce Hines, Secretary
Pat Schuren, Treasurer

SOCIAL CLUB NEWS
By: Delores Holmes, President

THANK YOU ALL - FOREST PARK VOLUNTEERS 
- FPPOA BOARD MEMBERS, ACTIVITY LEADERS, 
CHAIR PERSONS & HELPERS OF ALL OUR 
EVENTS, AND EVERYONE WHO VOLUNTEERS IN 
ANY WAY.

Guess the season is nearly over. It has been a fun season 
with exciting, and impressive entertainment; also high-
quality food. Thank You to everyone for your support for 
another successful season! We have had great turn-outs 
and positive feedback. None of this could happen without 
you. We have some new commitments for next season 
planned already!

THANK YOU, THANK YOU, THANK YOU,
HAVE A SAFE AND HAPPY SUMMER AND WE’LL 

SEE YOU IN THE FALL.

CHORALEERS GIVE THANKS!
By:  Joyce Hines

The Choraleers wish to thank all those who attended 
our Spring Fling honoring our armed service men and 
women and remembering our friend, Reggie Harvey.  
Your enthusiasm for our show "As Time Goes By" made 
all of our practices worthwhile!  We would also like to 
thank those people who loaned photos, discharges, and 
other items pertaining to their time in the armed services, 
plus a special thanks to Gene Murphy who displayed his 
fantastic collection including his own uniforms! Seeing 
these treasured items brought back many memories. The 
Choraleers always welcome new members!  If you wish 
to join our group, please notify Joyce Hines @ 724-238-
4540. We are excited about next year's Spring Fling which 
will feature Academy Award winning songs! 
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LAWN MOWING HOURS
7 AM to 11 PM June 1 through 
August 31st and 8 AM to 11 PM 
September 1st through May 31st.  

Pictures by: Lou and Helen Smith

PLEASE SIGN OUT BEFORE LEAVING

Don’t forget to sign out in the office when you leave the 
park for the summer. Be sure to sign up for “VOICE” 
service if you’d like to have the Lee County Sheriff’s 
department check on the outside of your home once a 
week while you are away. “VOICE” applications are in 
the office.

NEWSLETTER ARTICLES
By: Judy Watson

All articles should be sent to Judy Watson at: fpnews2013@
gmail.com by the 13th of each month for the following 
month’s newsletter. I would appreciate you writing your 
information on the gmail page in place of an attachment, 
if possible. Any questions or concerns please email me at: 
fpnews2013@gmail.com or call me on 731-1034.

FOREST PARK CALENDAR

Gail Ford is the person who handles the updates to 
the calendar.  View the calendar anytime and see 
the most current information at the website:  www.
forestparkonline.com.  This also allows you to view it in 
various formats i.e., weekly, monthly, etc.  Please contact 
Gail for calendar changes at: gailford39@gmail.com or 
call her on 731-2028.

WELCOME TO OUR NEWEST
RESIDENTS/HOME BUYERS

1.	 Albert & Phyllis Cleaver, 225 Shrub Lane N. from 
Indiana

2.	 Duwayne & Mary Dileski, 848 Hollyberry Court 
from Michigan

3.	 James & Rose Krugle, 5360 Forest Park Drive from 
Pennsylvania

4.	 Donald Peters, 774 Knotty Pine Circle from Indiana
5.	 Mitzi Winkleman, 211 Shrub Lane N. from Florida

Directory Changes:

COMER, Robert & Darlene, 303 Shrub Ln. S.  937-996-
6344/ 937-423-5290 C/937-423-9789 C
WOODS, Shirley 635 Forest Palm Ct.  539-995-4340 FL

HEALTH & WELFARE
By: Mary Gibson& Staff

There will be NO Blood Pressure Clinic’s during the 
summer. We will resume on November 18, 2014 from 
9-11AM in the Clubhouse.  Flu Shots will be 11/18/2014 
from 9:30am in the Clubhouse 

 Watch for posters in the fall for Flu shots by Visiting 
nurses with information about all the different shots 
available & insurance availability.
Have a great summer!

Remember to use flashing lights or flash lights when 
you are riding or walking at night.
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Still #1 in Your Park Since 1984!

Call Toll-Free!

Visit us: WWW.YourBestRoof.com

10%ROOF SALE!

297-37581 800
Call Michelle right now!

Present this coupon for an  
additional 10% DISCOUNT 

AND DON’T BE FOOLED BY NEW COPY-CAT COMPANIES USING OUR GOOD NAME! 

n FRIENDLY FREE ESTIMATE!
n All ROOFS and ROOF-OVERS!
n LIFETIME Transferable Warranty!

Manufactured & Mobile Homes

A+ Better Business Rating!

SAVE BIG During Our Annual:

our already 
LOW PRICES!

OFF

Call the 
one and 

only: AllWeatherRoofingInc.
• Family Owned and Operated

FREE  
VIDEO  

INSPECTION
See exactly how  

your roof  
looks!

For Savings and News,  
Like us on Facebook!

Please be sure you are dealing with a Florida Certified Licensed Contractor …

Florida licensed contractor #CCC058045

NOTICE TO LEE COUNTY UTILITIES 
CUSTOMERS

From:  Cliff and Sue Brant

When I went to the Lee County Utilities web-site to turn 
off my water for the summer, I saw the notification below. 
Have a nice summer! Cliff & Sue Brant. 

NOTICE TO LEE COUNTY UTILITIES CUSTOMERS
Lee County Utilities will be temporarily converting its 
disinfectant process from chloramines to free chlorine 
residuals from May 1st through May 29th, 2014. 
This is a routine measure that is common for water 
utilities using chloramines as its primary disinfectant.
Anyone who uses a kidney dialysis machine at home 
should contact his or her equipment supplier so the proper 
filtering equipment may be installed.
Tropical fish or aquatic animal owners should contact a 
local tropical fish store for appropriate pretreatment of 
water before adding water to tanks.
Customers may notice a temporary change in the taste, 
odor, and color of the water, which is not harmful.
Again, this is a routine precautionary measure to ensure 

our customers of clean, safe potiable water.
Please feel free to contact our office during regular business 
hours at 239-533-8845, if you have any questions.

KNIT AND CROCHET CLUB
By:  Nancy Lawrence

 The Knit and Crochet Club meets every 
Wednesday afternoon from 2-4PM in the 
Activity Building.  Bring any projects 
you are working on or share a project you 
have done with the group. All are welcome. See Nancy 
Lawrence for details. Knit and Crochet meets all summer.

BID EUCHRE
By: Madaline Preston

We have Bid Euchre every Wednesday & Saturday at 
6:30pm in the Clubhouse unless there is another activity 
going on in there.  We then play in the Activity Building.  
We have several new players and would like to have 
many more join in on the fun.
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YOUR MOBILE HOME
PARTS WAREHOUSE !! 

* Mobile Home Supplies 
* RV Accessories 
* Aluminum Products 
* Hurricane Storm Panels 
* Screen Rooms/Carports 
* Doors/Windows/Tubs 
* Package AC’s Installed 

MOBILE HOME DEPOT 

 N. Ft. Myers: 
(239) 543-3300  

14940 N. Cleveland Ave. 
  ww.mobilehomedepot.net 

MAINTENANCE FEE LATE CHARGES
EFFECTIVE APRIL 1, 2014

By:  Diane Price

If you pay your maintenance fees by the month:

All maintenance fees are due on the first of each month. 
If you are thirty (30) days past due, you will be notified 
by the Board and a delinquent charge of $5.00 will be 
added to your account. If the account becomes forty 
five (45) days past due, the Board will send a certified 
letter stating that you have ten (10) days to pay in full 
or a lien will be placed upon your property.

Example:	 Your monthly payment is due on April 1st.
On April 30th your account is past due.
On May 1st, you will be charged a late fee 
of $5.00.

This action has become necessary in fairness to 
the majority of property owners that keep their 
account current.  The delinquent charge is assessed 
in accordance with our Deed of Restrictions.  Please 
contact our office or the Board Secretary, Diane Price, 
with any questions, concerns or payment plan needs. 

WI-FI GUY
By: Doug Ford

Support for Summer residence using Forest Park Wi-Fi!  
If you can't get on the Forest Park Wi-Fi, do the following:
 A. Reboot your computer
 B. If you have an outside antenna, unplug the power to it, 
wait 1 min, then plug it back in. Also if you have a router 
do the same.
 C. If you can't still get on the Wi-Fi system call!
       Jim Schleter              543-4681
       Gerry Bauer              849-0317 (when available)
      Mark Newsham        508-942-3121
     Their responsibility will be to determine if the Wi-Fi 
system is down or your unit is down.
1.   If you have a laptop computer and can't get on at 
home, go to the activity building and connect to (office) 
Wi-Fi. The (office) Wi-Fi in the activity building is a 
straight DSL line out. If you can connect to (office) try 
connecting to Forest Park. 
     If unable to connect to Forest Park call the above 
numbers.
2.   If the system is down I will be called, if available, or 
Ethx or Century Link . 
     Century link will be contacted directly depending upon 
the problem.
3.  The system will be monitored, by me up North. The 
local team has my Phone #.
 
Have a Good Summer, see you in the FALL.

Doug Ford
fordfarm2@gmail.com

FOREST PARK BOOK GROUP
By: Joan King

The book group meets on the fourth 
Friday of the month in the Activities 
Building. Anyone is invited to attend 
whether you have read the book or not.  
We are a friendly group and welcome all. 
Hope to see you in the fall. Watch the newsletter for the 
start up information.

BUNCO
By: Larry Tsicountouridis

Bunco is held on the first Saturday of each month in 
the Clubhouse at 7 p.m. April 5th was the last night for 
Bunco. Watch the fall newsletters for startup date.

HAND AND FOOT CARD GAME
By: Carol Lahman

Join us on Sunday nights at 6:00 pm in the Clubhouse for 
the “Hand & Foot” card game. It can be played at a table 
of 6, 4, or 3. All are welcomed! This card game goes all 
through the summer months.

BOCCE
By: Bob Howe

The Bocce players had a good year and a lot of fun 
playing bocce.  We play on Monday’s and Thursday’s 
from 2:30 – 3:30pm. Come down and have some fun. 
Wishing everyone a happy and safe summer and see you 
all in the fall.
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		  Marilyn Nufryk	 1
		  Virgil Allensworth 	 5
		  Marilyn Ullrey 	 5
		  Joan King     		  9
		  Carol Dirago   	 15
		  Kathy Fanning 	 17
		  Sandy Kidder 		 17

MAY BIRTHDAY’S

75th Wedding Anniversary
By:  Shirley Van Zile

This July 1st will be the 75th Wedding Anniversary of 
Ralph (Ray) and Elosie Reim.

They lived in Forest Park for 35 years.  Their address is: 

Ceadar Creek Commons, Apt.207
12047 Elk Run Road

Traverse City, Michigan 49684

I’m sure they would love to hear from their friends in 
Forest Park.

happy anniversary

BINGO
By: Anne Domingos

Please joins us on Tuesdays at 6:45pm for 7:00pm 
Bingo in the clubhouse each week. Cards are $.50 with 
a minimum purchase of four cards. Night Owl cards are 
25 cents. All three Bingo’s go all year round. Check your 
calendar in the newsletter each month.

The Social Club would like to express our Thanks to Ann 
Domingos for all her years of service.

Bob Swift and Ann moved into 408 Timberland in 2005. 
Ann started crushing the aluminum cans for the park in 
2007. After seven years of crushing the cans, Ann decided 
to “retire” from the job. After the cans are collected on 
Tuesday, Ann starts to crush the cans. Lots of times, she 
finds really gross stuff left inside the cans. Examples, 
tobacco spit, cigarette butts, insects because the cans 
were not rinsed out and turned over to dry.

Ann is still very busy in our park. She is the BINGO 
coordinator. Every Tuesday Evening, she is setting up the 
BINGO equipment, counting and separating the money 
that is collected and distributes the money to the winners 
of each game.

She puts the announcement on the marquee for the Blood 
Pressure Clinic. On the 3rd Tuesday (Blood Pressure 
Date) of each month at 9 AM . She does the registration 
of people who want their blood pressure taken.

Tuesday and Saturday’s at 1 o‘clock, you will find her 
participating in change BINGO.
 
If you can follow her schedule on a given 3rd Tuesday of 
each month : 9 AM, she did the registration of people for 
their blood pressure, 11 AM, went and crushed aluminum 
cans; then at 6 PM she went to coordinate BINGO. What 
a hectic day!!
 
This is the epitome of volunteerism for Forest Park. Social 
Club and Forest Park residents express our gratitude to 
you for your many years of service for our park. Enjoy 
your time in our park!!
THANK YOU ANN.

KARAOKE
 The third Monday of each month at 6:00 
pm the clubhouse comes alive with the 
sound of music. Join in or just listen. Both 
actions are welcome. There has been some 
interest in having karaoke the first and the 
third Monday’s during the summer. Check the marquee 
and the newsletter for dates during the summer months.

EMAIL ADDRESSES FOR FOREST PARK 
NOTIFICATIONS

By:  Mary Diaz (FP Office)

The Forest Park Office sends occasional communications 
from the office to the Forest Park residents.  If you would 
like to add your email address to our database to receive 
notifications, announcements, etc. please call the office 
(239-543-1155) between 9-noon and send an email to: 
fppoainc@gmail.com  indicating that you would like to 
be added to our database.
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UNDER YOUR MOBILE
HOME LATELY?LOOKED

full page

If your home moves even a few inches during a storm your home will
suffer severe damage.  Loose tie downs do not protect your home,
                  they must be tightened every 3 to 5 years. Have your tie-           
                         downs inspected NOW, before the storms!

• Hurricane Anchors • Tie Downs
• Leveling • Blocking • Carport Tie Downs
• Stabilizing Devices • Roof-Over Strapping

Are Your Tie Downs Tight?

• Replace Rusted Anchors • Add Anchors
• Longitudinal Stabilizing • Retro-fit to Current State Standards

Insulation Under Your Home Falling Down?
Holes and Tears in Your
Vapor /Moisture Barrier?

• Lifetime Vapor Barrier • Guaranteed for Life • Prevent Soft Floors • Lower Your Electric Bills
• Keep Mold, Mildew, Rats, Snakes, Spiders, Ants, Roaches and Moisture OUT of Your House!

Underhome
Photos Provided

239-244-8795
1-800-681-3772

• State Licensed Mobile Home Installer • Insured
• Bonded • Workman's Compensation Insurance
• Member: National Association of Mold Professionals

FLORIDA ANCHOR AND BARRIER COMPANY

• FREE INSPECTIONS & ESTIMATES • MILITARY & SENIOR DISCOUNTS
                                    • FAMILY OWNED & OPERATED

Licensed by the 
State of Florida

#IH/102549/1

Insulation and
Vapor Barrier Repairs

We
Fix Soft 
Floors

Only with this COUPON

FREE
UNDER HOME
INSPECTION
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PINE TREE KNOTS QUILT CLUB
By: Gail Ford

Our Chinese Auction and Quilt raffle was a huge success 
on March 23rd. Our club members made many lovely 
hand made items that were auctioned off.  Polly Naylor 
made the Queen size raffle quilt and Karen Weaver was 
the happy winner (see picture below). Mary Barley (see 
picture below) surprised us all by showing up from PA.  
Mary was a former Pine Tree Knots Quilter (who lived 
in Forest Park for many years). The Knit and Crochet 
club donated knitted sweaters and afghans to our sale.  
We appreciated their generous donations. The Art Class 
displayed their paintings and Betty Leis brought in a lot 
of her paintings for sale. We all enjoyed the homemade 
refreshments while the Chinese Auction was being held. 
If you haven’t been to one of our Chinese Actions, please 
save the date on your calendar for next year. It will be 
held on March 8, 2015. Watch your newsletters for more 
information to follow.

The Pine Tree Knots Quilting Club meet all summer 
every Thursday morning from 9 - 11am in the clubhouse. 
We’ve already made 400 Christmas handouts for the 
meals on wheels program for next year.

Karen Weaver won the 2014 Queen Size Raffle Quilt 

Mary Barley surprised us all by attending.

Pictures by: Judy Watson

FOREST PARK NEWSLETTER RUNS ALL 
SUMMER

By: Judy Watson

While everyone is getting ready to leave the park for 
their summer homes, please be aware that the newsletter 
continues to run every month all summer long. The 
advertisements you find in the newsletters pays for all of 
our newsletters to be printed at no cost to us.

During the summer months, when the newsletters arrive 
in the office at the end of each month, watch the marquee 
for the newsletters to be picked up in the Clubhouse and 
the Activity Building. They will not be delivered to your 
home during the summer months, you will need to stop 
and pick up your copy.

If you have any special events or places you are visiting 
this summer, or if something exciting happens wherever 
your travels take you and you’d like to share it with 
your Forest Park friends, please email me at: www.
forestpark2013@gmail.com. If you’d like to attach a 
picture of your vacation place and a short story, please 
do so and I’ll try to get it in the newsletter during the 
summer months. 

Have a safe and happy summer and look forward to 
seeing everyone in the fall.

MICHIGAN-CANADIANS CLUB
By:  Lou Smith

The Canadian/Michigan Club held a luncheon in April at 
the Hut. Everyone had a wonderful time.
Have a great summer and see you all in the fall. 

NEIGHBORHOOD WATCH/PATROL 
(NWP)

By: Lou Smith
Thanks to all residents who attended our Neighborhood 
Watch meetings this season.  Thanks to all who have gone 
out on patrol.  Have a safe summer; see you next season.

FOREST PARK SHUFFLEBOARD CLUB
By: Ray Preston, Captain
Dale Stafford, Co-Captain

LEAGUE STARTS NOV. 26, 2014. THANK YOU to all 
the players/wives for refreshments and to Ann Stafford & 
Peg Hull for serving. Everyone have a wonderful & safe 
summer.
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NORTHEAST CLUB
By: Judy Watson

Our last get together before the summer was a picnic that 
included a hamburger/cheeseburger, coleslaw; Boston 
baked beans, chips, beverage and hot fudge sundaes for 
dessert. After dinner, we played a few games, one with 
balloons blown up and Bob Howe and Peg Hull were 
hysterically funny.
Then they held an Easter Egg Hunt and we all got our 
own Easter Basket filled with jelly beans and candy. As 
usual, Nancy outdid herself and provided yet another fun 
filled evening for the Northeast Club.   Thank you, Nancy, 
and all your volunteers, for all you do to make our Club 
have so much fun.

Have a safe and restful summer and see everyone in the 
fall. 

ART CLASSES
By: Jack Watson

We had a fun year but it’s time for summer 
break. Classes will resume on Monday, 
January 5th at 9am in the Activities 
Building.  Don’t be shy or feel your talent 
will be lacking.  Come down and see how 
good you really are.  Classes are every Monday morning 
from January through April at 9 to noon.  Cost is $10.00 
per class. We have equipment to loan to the first timers 
to see how they like it.   Our teacher is Betty Leis, a 
professional artist, and she is available for any questions 
at 239-997-1880.  Classes are not limited to just Forest 
Park residents.  All can attend and hope to see you in 
January.

CRAFT CLUB
By:  June Kearschner

New officers were elected in April. They are June 
Kearschner, president, Nancy Lawrence, vice-president, 
Dena Samm, secretary and Diann Power, treasurer.

Our last meeting this season will be April 16th. Crafts 
will begin next season on October 15th. Come and join 
us. We meet every Wednesday at 9am in the club house.

COMPUTER CLUB
By: Sherrill Wright

 Recycle: Don’t throw away your 
used ink cartridges! I can take them 
to Office Max and get a credit for 
them, which are then donated back 
to the Computer Club. There is a 
collection container on the Activity 
room counter. 

The Computer Club is over for now and anticipates 
resuming our group meetings on November 20, 2014.  The 
Computer Club is a group of friendly people who meet 
every Thursday, 2 - 4 PM to help each other with computer 
issues. If you have a problem related to computers, or 
a skill you think might benefit others, YOU ARE WHO 
WE NEED IN OUR CLUB! Please come and join the 
group. Membership costs $10/household per winter 
season. We take a break and have coffee and cookies 
around 3 PM to socialize. Most members use Windows, 
but some use Macs or Linux and most software programs 
are compatible with each system. Each week, we usually 
have a person show something they are experienced in, or 
we focus on a particular problem. In many cases, the club 
can help fix the problem. If not, we can usually define the 
situation, to assist if professional help is needed.

If you have a particular interest, a new piece of equipment 
like an iPad or similar tablet or I-Phone that you would 
like to show and demonstrate, please join us. This also 
includes your friends and family who might be visiting. 
Also, if you have a particular need, or problem that you 
would like help with, please come along and join us, 
but let us know in advance so we can schedule it on that 
week’s meeting.  Contact Sherrill or John Wright @ 
239.731.7524, email fpcclub@yahoo.com. 

RESOURCE BOOK
In the clubhouse there is a Resource Book which has 
been put together by members of Forest Park.  These 
are referrals or warnings of how outside vendors have 
performed in the Park.  Before you hire someone, please 
check the book to see if someone in the park has used that 
particular company or person. If you would like to add a 
name or business you may do so.

Community Media P.O. Box 1023 Venice, FL 34284
 For advertising information Call - 941-375-3699
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F.P.P.O.A. BOARD NEWS

BOD & GM MEETING DATES FOR 2014

Here are the meeting dates for the remainder of the 2014 
season.

October 16, 2014 BOD Meeting
October 23, 2014 GM Meeting

November 13, 2014 BOD Meeting
November 20, 2014 GM Meeting

December 11, 2014 BOD Meeting
December 18, 2014 GM Meeting

GROUNDS
By: Jack Watson

The north fence line of the park is totally overgrown 
with tree branches and vines. We will be doing a major 
trimming this summer and a note to residents who have 
planted trees on the fence line. They will also be trimmed 
as best we can.

The front entrance is currently being worked on. The 
Leitner Electricians have trenched, piped, and installed 
wire for an underground tie in to power. Application has 
been made to LCEC to remove the old light pole behind 
the momument and tie the power to the new connection. 
This should not take long and once done, the flags will 
again fly with lights illuminating them at night time.

MEET YOUR BOARD MEMBERS
By: Tom Treece

	 To those who do not know him yet, allow me to 
introduce you to Lee Fisher, the Second Vice President 
of our Forest Park Board of Directors.  Lee and his wife, 
Bette, live at 307 Shrub Lane South and have lived in our 
beautiful community for 10 years.
	 Born and raised on a farm in Indianola, Illinois, 
Lee makes his summer home in Champaign, Illinois.  He 
and Bette are parents to six children, 10 grandchildren 
and 10 great-grandchildren.
	 Even Lee's close friends might not know that he 
spent time in the US Air Force ROTC program, and, had 
the distinction of being a candidate for the US Military 
Academy at West Point.
	 Fortunately for students in Illinois, Lee instead 
earned a Master of Science Degree in Education from 

Eastern Illinois University and taught junior high school 
science; he also coached girl’s basketball.
	 Teaching is only part of Lee's extensive resume, 
however, as he also served as Administrator for the Illinois 
Welfare Department.  He also was a farm administrator, a 
Real Estate appraiser, and, with Banking and Investments 
also in his resume, it's easy to see why our president picked 
Lee to serve on our Insurance and Banking Committee.
	 Lee is active in the McGregor Baptist Church 
where he serves as an administrator and teaches Sunday 
school.  The Elks and Masons member is also a member 
of our Social Club and sings with our Forest Park choral 
group.
	 Lee cites the warm weather and the close 
proximity to a granddaughter that brought him and Bette 
to our area. What he likes most about living in Forest 
Park is the "friendly people, our choral group, Karaoke, 
special music and speakers at church and music in the 
park."
	 When asked what changes he would like to see, 
Lee answered, "More skilled residents willing to help by 
serving on the board or committees."  When I asked about 
any life philosophies, he answered, "Live by the Golden 
Rule and always consider your glass half full."  Great 
suggestions for all to live by!
	 We in Forest Park are blessed to have this man 
of integrity and skills helping conduct business on our 
behalf, and we thank him - and all the others - for their 
service to our board.

Lee Fisher
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EXERCISE PROGRAM

RECOMMENDED FOR "KIDS" 
OF ANY AGE!

Please join us beginning in November on Tuesday and 
Saturday mornings at 9:00 am in the clubhouse for a fun, 
easy exercise program.

Bring a small hand weight or even a can of soup to use to 
build muscle.  Also bring a small pillow.

EASY WATER EXERCISE
 
Most of the water exercises are the 
same as the Tuesday & Saturday 
exercises, except they are done in 
the pool.  This means less stress 
on joints plus we get those healthy 
rays of sunshine at the same time. We have a great time 
exercising and catching up on the latest in Forest Park.  
Classes run from 10:30 to 11:30 a.m. Monday-Friday at 
the pool and start in the fall through the spring. Exercises 
are also subject to weather cooperating. 

ALUMINUM CAN RE-CYCLE
By: Social Club

Please remember to put your washed out and dried 
out aluminum cans in a bag and place UNDER YOUR 
MAILBOX early Tuesday morning for pick up. Make 
sure cans are rinsed and clean and DRY.  Please place 
away from trash cans/bags. DO NOT place plastic, glass 
or metal cans in the bag. Those go in the blue tote bins.  
Money collected for can recycle helps pay some of the 
costs of Social Club activities. So, it benefits all residents 
of Forest Park. Don Brooks is collecting the aluminum 
cans now.
 
Please place your aluminum cans out near your mailbox 
either Monday night or very early on Tuesday morning. 
Don Brooks, our summer collector of cans, starts to pick 
up the cans at 8 AM on Tuesday Morning.

 Social Club has a new aluminum can crusher, Cheryl 
O’Loughlin. In order to make the job easier for her, we 
are asking that you take the tabs off your cans. It takes as 
long as to take the tabs off the cans as it does to run the 
crushing machine.
 
You take the tabs off and bag them; when you get your 
bag full; then you can bring the tabs to the clubhouse. 
There is a Big Ronald Mc Donald cardboard house on the 
kitchen cabinet where you put your tabs into it. The tabs 
are collected by Betty Campbell who takes them to the 
Ronald McDonald House where they sell the aluminum 
tabs.
You are making money for Forest Park’s Social Club 
and if you take the tabs off, keep them for the Ronald 
McDonald House you are doing double duty. We thank 
you for your help.

GREEN TREE STICKER

There is a little green tree sticker available in the office that 
goes on the LEFT SIDE OF YOUR BACK WINDOW of 
your car. All residents with automobiles should have this 
highly visible authorization to be in the Park.  This will 
help the safety patrol on their nightly rounds. If you are 
a temporary resident and don’t want any stickers on your 
window, then scotch tape it there while you are here.

BLUE BARREL RE-CYCLE

The blue barrel is used for all other types of re-cycling such 
as paper, metal, plastic, etc.  This is a separate program 
from our regular trash that is picked up on Tuesdays and 
Fridays. The re-cycle truck comes on Wednesdays.

THANK YOU
By: Social Club

THANK YOU RICHARD TAYLOR

Social Club would like to express our Thanks to Richard 
Taylor for all his years of service for Forest Park.
 
When Foster Dye decided to try having Karaoke in 2007 
in Forest Park, Richard was recruited to help. Foster and 
Richard each did one half of the total scheduled time for 
Karaoke. When Foster Dye moved back north, Richard 
took over being the coordinator. The equipment that he 
uses is his own. It takes about 11/2 hours to set up and 
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tear down the equipment. Besides doing the Karaoke for 
our park, Richard has done many Saturday Night Dances, 
coordinated a gospel sing in the pavilion and any time 
that we needed help providing music or with equipment 
set up for other musicians Richard always helped out.
 
When he was younger, Richard went to Nashville where 
he was a guitar player in an R& R Band. He was a 
Commercial Diver, Scuba Instructor and also was a heavy 
construction worker. Besides sailing to the Bahamas, he 
lived on a trawler for 10 years. Recently, Richard was 
an actor participating in plays at Delturia. Richard and 
Juanita moved to Forest Park in 2002. They have been 
married 35 years.
This is the epitome of volunteerism for Forest Park.

The Social Club and Forest Park residents 
express our gratitude to you for your many 
years of service for our park. Now, you can 
enjoy your extra free time in our park!!

JOKES
When asked by a young patrol officer, "Do you know 

you were speeding?"
This 83-year-old woman gave the young officer an ear 

to ear smile and stated:-
"Yes, but .... I had to get there before I forgot where I 

was going."
 

The officer put his ticket book away and 
bid her good day.

Makes perfectly good sense to me!!

Elderly Couple Texting

An elderly couple had just learned how to send text 
messages on their cell phones.
The wife was a romantic type, and the husband was more 
of a no-nonsense guy.

One afternoon the wife went out to meet a friend for 
coffee. She decided to send her husband a romantic text 
message, and she wrote: "If you are sleeping, send me 
your dreams. If you are laughing, send me your smile. If 
you are eating, send me a bite. If you are drinking, send 
me a sip. If you are crying, send me your tears. I love 
you."

The husband texted back to her: "I'm on the toilet. Please 
advise."

JINX  DIP By: Ruth Malago

1 cup mayonnaise
1 cup sour cream
4 teaspoons minced onion
4 teaspoons minced parsley
1 1/2 teaspoon dill weed
1 1/2 teaspoon beaumond seasoning (this is what 
makes the dip soooo good - so don’t leave it out....can 
be found on the spice rake...

Mix  and  chill.....serve with veggies...especially 
delicious w/cauliflower & broccoli...

BARBECUE   SAUCE By: Ruth Malago

1/4 cup butter                    1/4 cup Worcestershire sauce
1/4 cup vinegar                 1 minced onion
1/4 cup catsup                   1 minced garlic  
1/4 cup lemon juice           salt & pepper

Melt butter in saucepan, bring to boil after adding 
all other ingredients....turn down heat & simmer 2-3 
minutes....pour over meats....DELICIOUS.... this is the 
same exact recipe Lady Bird Johnson always used for 
their barbeques....

Remember 
Memorial Day 

May 26th

Thank You: 
Active Military & Veterans 

From: Community Media
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Crossword puzzle for April 16, 2012

http://www.mirroreyes.com/crossword/2012/c120416.html[4/17/2012 3:07:44 PM]

Crossword puzzle for April 16,
2012

ACROSS
1. Probabilities
5. Poplar tree
10. Playlet
14. Flippant
15. Craze
16. Walk in water
17. Winglike
18. Hades
20. Readable
22. Without a weapon
23. D
24. Prepared
25. A gaudy outward display
32. Gleam
33. Subtract
34. An old rustic dance
37. Lease
38. Small fatty European fish
39. Carpenter's groove
40. Female sheep
41. Minty drink
42. Also called Peter
43. Immeasurable
45. Cantaloupe for example
49. Gist
50. Filling material
53. Try
57. Excusable
59. Story
60. Not pre-recorded
61. Extraterrestrial
62. Biblical garden
63. Distinctive flair
64. Delineated
65. Chair

DOWN
1. Iridescent gem
2. Expunge
3. Haul
4. Shrill
5. Talisman
6. Curse
7. Terminate
8. Place
9. Acquire deservedly
10. Cursed
11. Fate
12. Stagnated
13. Woman's
undergarment
19. Alerts

21. Not straight
25. Monster
26. Killed
27. Prong
28. Enough
29. Rubber wheels
30. Awkward
31. Not in
34. Doorpost
35. False god
36. Departed
38. Our star
39. Insulin deficiency
41. Bellicose nationalist

42. Porn
44. Have in mind
45. Official tree of
Canada
46. Electronic letters
47. Stage between egg
and pupa
48. Bygone
51. A Freudian stage
52. French Sudan
53. Away from the wind
54. Fabricated
55. Urgent request
56. Canvas dwelling
58. Container

Free Printable Crosswords Today's solution Crosswords for April 2012

Last modified: April 14, 2012. Copyright 2012 Mirroreyes Internet Services Corporation. All Rights Reserved.

Solution for Crossword Puzzle of April 16, 2012

http://www.mirroreyes.com/crossword/solution/2012/a120416.html[4/17/2012 3:07:56 PM]

Solution for Crossword Puzzle of April 16, 2012

Back to the puzzle.

Last modified: April 14, 2012
Copyright 2011 Mirroreyes Internet Services Corporation.
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Activities

Newsletter Editor

Grandmother’s Club

Red-Hatters 

cell

941-555-0000  

email:

mary.s@fake.com

Mary Smith
Florida Village

255 Palm Ave, #202

Somewhere, FL 33555

Artboard Printing 
& Graphics

Personalized 
Printing

Personal Cards 
Custom Stationary

Custom Greeting Cards
Rubber Stamps 

Association & 
Club Printing

Form Letter Mailing
Welcome Guides/Books

Social Club Dance Posters
Custom Tickets 

Club Event Signs & Banners

275-6322
(941)

ActivitiesGolf Club PresidentWoodworkers Guild
GO BLUE! 

cell
941-555-0000  steve.s@fake.com

Steve Smith
Florida Village255 Palm Ave
#202
Somewhere, FL 33555

New Year’s Dance

Jan. 31st - 7pm-?Feat. Bass Tonescost: $5.00

We are pet lovers and a missing pet is devastating; at 
Artboard Printing we provide 50 black and white and 10 

color �lyers FREE of charge to help �ind your lost pet.
(must pick up at our Venice of�ice or postage fees apply)



* Meets New FL. Building Code Requirements *
Licensed & Insured • CG CO33977 • CC CO42787

MySafeFloridaHome.com
PARTICIPATING
CONTRACTOR

MADE IN THE

W
in

d
 Zone Requirements

approved

Meets All Florid
a

**FREE ESTIMATES**
Evening & Weekend 

Appointments Available.

All installers are company employees.
All work guaranteed. AMS Certified.

Insurance Roof
Certifications

100% FINANCING
AVAILABLE (*W.A.C.)

The Only Patented, Lifetime Aluminum Roof-Over System you will ever need!
Energy Efficient • Lower Your Electric Bill

AMS is Rated Florida’s #1 Remodeler 
by Qualified Remodeler Magazine for 2011

Lifetime Warranty • Maintenance Free • Custom Tri-Bend Facia • Custom Gutter / Overhang System
At AMS we use only Energy Efficient Custom Rolled Aluminum.  We do not use interlocking pans,

panels, membrane products, or materials that may shrink, dry rot or deteriorate over time.

Visit Our Website www.AMSOFFLA.com

AMS offers the best in Weather-Lok Roof Over • Insulated Vinyl Siding • Window Replacements
Carports & Screen Rooms • Carport Ultra-Fence • Acrylic and Vinyl Enclosures

Storm Protection • Awnings • Deco Kool Ceilings • Patio Covers and more...

We Do 

NOT  Use 

Membrane

Products!

1-800-522-3134

AMS WEATHER-LOKTM ROOFOVER SYSTEM
Available Only at AMS

LIFETIME
TRANSFERABLE
WARRANTY*

Family Owned & Operated Since 1977

1 2Patronize the advertisers 
in this month’s newsletter

Ask the business for 
your Community Cash 
ticket OR a copy of 
your receipt & clip this 
ad   

3 Mail it back to us at:
Community Media
PO Box 1023
Venice, FL 34284

4 Every month we draw new 
tickets for CASH PRIZES and 
mail winners a check!

Community Media (Your Newsletter Publisher) Presents: 

How it works:

Every Month is a New Chance to Win!
2 drawings for $50
10 drawings for $10In Cash Prizes Available Monthly

Remember, the only way to win is to patronize the 
advertisers in this newsletter.  They are the reason your 
newsletter is free, so show your support!

 • Limit one ticket per advertiser’s service per quarter( 3 month period)• 
Customer must have paid for advertiser's service to play • 

Contest void where prohibited by law •
• Checks will be mailed within 60 days of drawing date •

More Chances to Win:
Recommend a business you currently use that should 
advertise in this newsletter.  When you continue to use 
them you increase your chances for Community Cash!
Submit to info@4communitymedia.com or 941-375-3699

Don Awrey ............................$50 - Professional Plumbing

Drawing Date -3/21/14

VendorWinner 


